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NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT
A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION

NOTICE is hereby given that the County of El Dorado, State of California intends to adopt a Mitigated Negative
Declaration for the project described below.

TITLE: Silver Fork Road at South Fork American River Bridge (25C0113) Rehabilitation Project

LOCATION: The Project is located along Silver Fork Road approximately 150 feet south of U.S. 50 in the
community of Kyburz in unincorporated El Dorado County, CA. The Project area includes approximately 300
linear feet of Silver Fork Road, road shoulders, a portion of the South Fork American River, and portions of
adjacent privately owned parcels.

APN: County road right-of-way and portions of APNs 012-302-18, 012-302-08, 012-361-05 and 012-303-02.

GENERAL DESCRIPTION: The El Dorado County Community Development Agency, Transportation
Division intends to rehabilitate the existing Silver Fork Road Bridge (25C0113) over South Fork American
River. The existing 60-foot 10-inch-long, 24-foot 3-inch-wide, 2-lane single span, welded-steel plate girder
bridge with concrete deck was constructed in 1953. The bridge has been identified by Caltrans as structurally
deficient (sufficiency rating of 64.0) and the concrete deck in poor condition. The Project would rehabilitate the
existing bridge structure to improve roadway safety and comply with American Association of Highway and
State Transportation Officials (AASHTO) guidelines and El Dorado County standards. The County will replace
the bridge deck with a wider, cast-in-place, reinforced concrete deck; install approach slabs on each side of the
bridge; install new railings; repair localized scour at the north abutment; reposition the existing girders; and
refurbish the existing paint system.

REVIEW: The review period for the Mitigated Negative Declaration begins on October 10, 2014 and ends on
November 10, 2014. The Mitigated Negative Declaration may be reviewed at County Transportation offices at
2850 Fairlane Court, Placerville, CA. The document is also available on the Transportation website at the
following location: http://www.edcgov.us/Government/DOT/CEQA.aspx. Comments during the review period
regarding the Mitigated Negative Declaration should be directed to:

Janet Postlewait, Principal Planner

El Dorado County Community Development Agency, Transportation Division
2850 Fairlane Court

Placerville, California 95667

Comments may also be submitted electronically to janet.postlewait@edcgov.us. Failure to comment in writing
will not preclude your right to comment at any public hearing for the proposed project. The Board of
Supervisors is anticipated to consider the Mitigated Negative Declaration in January 2015. The Board’s agenda
may be downloaded fro e County website at http://www.edcgov.us prior to the meeting.
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